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Letter from Archbishop Bernard Hebda
Apostolic Administrator of the Archdiocese of Saint Paul and Minneapolis

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

| am humbled by Pope Francis’ decision to appoint me to serve as Apostolic
Administrator for the Archdiocese of St. Paul and Minneapolis. | am grateful for
his confidence and | look forward to working with Auxiliary Bishop Andrew
Cozzens and the leadership of the Archdiocese. | pray that | will be able to be of
some service to you, the priests and faithful of the Archdiocese, as you prepare
for the appointment of a new Archbishop.

Fondly recalling my years as a Bishop in Northern Michigan, where | first
came to know the vibrancy of the faith shared by Catholics of the upper Midwest,
| am hopeful that there will be opportunities to meet many of you in the weeks
ahead. Mindful of Pope Francis’ challenge to bishops to be true shepherds who
walk in the midst of the flock to the point of developing “ears open to listening to
the voice of the sheep entrusted to their care”, it is my intention to be as available
as possible, while still fulfilling my responsibilities as the Coadjutor Archbishop of
Newark. As the Universal Church prepares to embark on a Year of Mercy, | look
forward to getting to know this local Church and experiencing in a new context
the marvelous ways in which the Lord works through His people to make His
grace and healing presence known and felt, even in the most challenging of
times.

Our loving God frequently finds ways to remind us that even those who
exercise leadership in the Church do so as laborers and not as the Master
Builder: the Church is not ours but Christ's. While it is always true that we are
merely stewards for a time in a vineyard that is not our own, the role of an
Apostolic Administrator is particularly temporary. The law of the Church reminds
us that an Administrator is not to introduce change, but rather to facilitate the
smooth continuation of the ordinary and essential activities of the Church, while
advancing those positive initiatives to which the Archdiocese is already
committed. Itis my hope that | might be able to be faithful to that vision so that
whenever a new Archbishop is appointed, he will find in this local Church a
vibrant community of missionary disciples that is growing in its knowledge of the
love of Jesus and in its shared commitment to the Gospel.

For this to happen, | realize that | will need the prayers and support of you,
the priests, deacons, religious, and laity of the Archdiocese. In this time of
transition, please join me in asking for the intercession of Our Lady of Mercy. May
she not only seek God's blessings for those who have given themselves to the
service of this local Church in the past, but also draw us ever closer to the Heart
of her Son so that we might more perfectly radiate His healing love in the days to
come.

Sincerely in Christ,
Most Rev. Bernard A. Hebda,
Apostolic Administrator, Archdiocese of Saint Paul and Minneapolis

EVENTS AND MEETINGS THIS WEEK

Sun, June 21... Father's Day
46t Annual Chicken Cookout

3:00 pm Cookout Drawing
Mon, June 22...
Tues, June 23 ... Fatima Group 8:30 am
Wed, June 24....

Thurs, June 25...

Fri, June 26........ Fire & Rescue Days

Sat, June 27...... Fire & Rescue Days
Food Shelf Weekend
Rosary in Chapel 9 am

Sun, June 28... Food Shelf Weekend
Hall Rented 10:30 am
KC Raffle 11:15 am
Garden Tour 1:00 pm

Liturgy of the Hours (Morning Prayer): Everyone is Welcome - Tuesday — Friday
at 7:20am & Sat at 7:35am in the church.

We have a new Archbishop. What does that mean?

It has been an eventful week. You woke up Monday morning to learn that
Pope Francis accepted the resignations of Archbishop John Nienstedt and
Auxiliary Bishop Lee Piché. At the same time, our Holy Father named
Coadjutor Archbishop Bernard Hebda, of Newark, New Jersey, our Apostolic
Administrator.

What is an Apostolic Administrator? An Apostolic Administrator
essentially oversees the Archdiocese until a new Archbishop is chosen.
Archbishop Hebda will work very closely with Bishop Andrew Cozzens and the
rest of the Chancery and Archdiocesan staff in the meantime to make sure the
Church continues to meet the needs of the faithful and the thousands who count
on her.

How much will Archbishop Hebda be here in the Twin Cities?
Archbishop Hebda told The Catholic Spirit he’s not sure how much time he'll
spend here, but he expects to devote most of his efforts to the Archdiocese of
Saint Paul and Minneapolis.

How long will it take for Pope Francis to name a new Archbishop?
There is no timeline or deadline for a new Archbishop, but Archbishop Hebda
says he plans on being here for some months.

Could Archbishop Hebda be named our Archbishop? It is possible, but
as of right now, as Coadjutor of Newark, he is scheduled to succeed
Archbishop Myers when he reaches retirement age.

How will not having a permanent Archbishop affect our parish or
school? There should not be any effect on our parish or school. Parishes
are separate corporations under Minnesota law and have separate
governing bodies. It is possible, however, that there may be some delay in
matters that require approval from the Archdiocese, or the Apostolic
Administrator may decide to defer some decisions to the new Archbishop.

Will the resignations affect the Chapter 11 Reorganization of the
Archdiocese? Bankruptcy attorneys for the Archdiocese say the resignations
should not affect efforts now underway to compensate abuse victims.

How will the resignations affect the criminal and civil charges served
upon the Archdiocese two weeks ago? The Ramsey County Attorney stated
they will not affect the case and Bishop Cozzens has reaffirmed the
Archdiocese’s commitment to working with John Choi and investigators from the
St. Paul Police Department.

When will all of these legal troubles be over? It is hard to say what the
future will bring, but we have committed priests and lay leaders to guide us
through these times and the Eucharist to strengthen us. We are confident God
will be with us.

For Archbishop Hebda’'s complete interview and more information, you can read
more at www.TheCatholicSpirit.com.

Please join us for the 46th Annual

Chicken Cookout!

Sunday, June 21, 2015
Enjoy great food, games, bingo, bake
sale, cake walk, church tours
& much more!

All funds raised from the Chicken Cookout
produce necessary income to help with the
expenses of operating our beautiful parish.



http://www.thecatholicspirit.com/

Scripture Verse , , _ _ , Mass Intentions -  ( *indicates a change in mass time)
He woke up, rebuked the wind, and said to the sea, “Quiet! Be still!” The wind

ceased and there was great calm. Then he asked them, “Why are you terrified? Sat 20 | 5:00 pm Roger Carpentier
Do you not yet have faith?” - Mk 4:39-40 Sun 21 | 8:00am For the Parish
Sun 21 | 10:00 am Sister Dominica+
Text Reflection Tues 23 | 8:00 am Corrine Zweber+
"Who then is this whom even wind and sea obey?" Incredible. Unbelievable. Wed 24 | 8:00am Alvin Wagner
Miraculous. What a sight to behold. If only we had been there with those Thurs 25 | 8:00am Bobby Tissek+
disciples! What a help it would be to our wavering faith to see Jesus calm the Fri 26 | 8:00 am Ken DeGross+
waves. Could we ever doubt again that he was Lord of all creation after a Sat 27 | 8:00 am Michael Barnes+
moment like that? Sat 27 | 5:00 pm Stuart & Joyce Russell+
Well ... maybe. These remarkable moments do have a way of losing their Sun 28 | 8:00am For the Parish
luster from a distance. In retrospect, we too often second-guess such episodes of Sun 28 | 10:00 am Luke Fischer

spiritual clarity: "Perhaps it was just a coincidence. Maybe the storm was about to

end anyway. How can we know for sure?" In fact, it appears as though the Daily Scriptures
disciples themselves were already struggling with forgetting the power of the
signs they had previously seen. This is why Jesus reprimands them because of
their fear, "Do you not yet have faith?" . e 40 s
Why does Jesus expect them to have faith already? Because, as Mark's 1Ml?£:daayy: ggggz:z 1%; 95_1 8 ngﬂza ;; ;52_1 4
Gospel records for us, Jesus had already cured countless people, cast out Wednesday:  Isaiah 49:1-6/Acts of the Apostles Luke 1:57-66 80
demons for all to see, and even had a divine voice announce at his baptism, "You 13:22-26 '
are my beloved Son; with you | am well pleased," (1:11). The miracles were not Thursday: Genesis 16:1-12,15-16 or Matthew 7:21-29
in short supply. The problem was believing in the miracles even after they were 16:16b-12,15-16
over. o , Friday: Genesis 17:1,9-10,15-22 Matthew 8:1-4
Let's not fall prey to the same problem, thirsting for other miracles than the Saturday: Genesis 18:1-15 Matthew 8:5-17
ones we have already experienced in our own lives, subtle though they may have Sunday: Wisdom 1:13-15,2:23-24 (988)  Mark 5:21-43 or 5:21-24
been. Let's not make our faith dependent upon the appearance of the next sign 2 Corinthians 8:7‘ 913-15 35b-43
from God. No. Let us join the psalmist in maintaining an attitude of belief, as we —
thank the Lord for "his wondrous deeds to the children of men." Liturgical Stewardship June 27 & 28
© Liturgical Publications Inc. June 27 @ Spm Lector: | Gail Mathews

Ministers | Ken Thomas H, Chuck Matthews Ch-H
Ushers: Doug Serie, Ron Chlan

June 28 @ 8am Lector: Mike Cole

Ministers | Jolene Pierson H, Ralph Wagner Ch-H
Ushers: Gary Vosejpka, Todd Hertaus

June 28 @ 10am Lector: Vicky Chlan

Ministers | Julie Nelson H, Tom Streefland Ch-H
"When a man walks Ushers: | Steve Addabbo, Mike Chlan

in integrity and justice,
happy are his

SUNDAY GIVING: May 24 /| Week 47 in Fiscal Year

children after him! Budget Weekly Sunday Giving: $ 6,276

—Proverbs 20:7 Budget Year-to-Date Sunday Giving: $313,800
Actual Collection Received $ 4,284
Cemetery Care 10

Children’s Collection 15
Collection Received Year-to-Date: $ 288,649

-$ 6,323

Capital Improvement $58

The Sunday giving amounts will be updated in the coming weeks.
Thank you for your patience during this transition.

Please show your appreciation by supporting those advertisers
who help make our bulletin possible. This week we thank...

FREDRICKSON LUMBER

i i & CONSTRUCTION
Happy Father's Day! 26300 Dodd Blvd
. . Lakeville, MN 55044

S g
/

o g 952-461-2666
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Congratulations to the newly elected Parish Pastoral Council members: Bob
Hilpisch, Tom McCabe, Shawn Overgaard, Kendra Caduff and Ron Chlan who
join the existing PPC members: Steve Addabbo (Chair), Jim Muelken (Vice
Chair), Chris Mcallister (Secretary) and Chris Kuehl. Thank you for your
continued service to St. Nicholas Catholic Church!

St. Nicholas apparel items and accessories are available to order online.
Please visit the parish website (stncc.net) and follow the link provided or visit
https://ssastores.com/store/st-nicholas-catholic-church-elko-new-market-mn/
Please note all ordering, payment, shipping and returns are handled
through SSA Stores and not the parish office.

Food Shelf Weekends

St. Nicholas will be holding food drives the last full weekend of every month. All
donations will be going to the Scott County Food Shelf. Mark your calendar and
thanks in advance for your donations! Food Drive weekends: June 27/28.
Please bring food and drop in alcoves on sides of church.

Elko New Market Fire Rescue Days Parade — Show your pride for St. Nicholas
and our Catholic Faith by being part of our parish float in the Elko New Market
Fire Rescue Days Parade on Saturday, June 27t at 1pm. To help in any way,
please contact Scott Fischer @ 612-597-6620.

The maintenance committee would like to ask that you remove all flowers, flower
pots, hanging baskets, etc. from the cemetery that are located in the grassy
areas by July 1st. Items in grassy areas take extra time in trimming which hinders
time needed for other maintenance duties. All flowers not removed by July 15t will
be placed behind the church by the chicken cookout pit for your retrieval. Thanks
for understanding.

Next week our diocese will take up the Peter's Pence Collection, which provides
Pope Francis with the funds he needs to carry out his charitable works around
the world. The proceeds benefit the most disadvantaged: victims of war,
oppression, and disasters. Join our Holy Father as a witness of charity to those
who are suffering.

These amounts will be updated in the coming weeks. Thank you for
your patience during this transition.

Thank you to everyone who has responded to the parish needs,
through prayer, treasure and talent! God Bless You!

All these projects are complete!
We still need continued financial support for these projects.

$2,236.50 - Sidewalk replacement
$11,250.00 - Replacement of flat roofs over basement bathrooms &
south basement entrance

$1,755.00 - Mold removal in parish basement
$600.00 - Mold removal in school building
$620.00 - Leaf guards for gutters on rectory

$1,952.00 - Additional Mold Removal (not in original bid)
$568.00 - Air Quality Tests (not included in original bid)

$18,981.50 - Total cost of current needed repairs
$16,009.00 - Total Donations to date — Thank You
$ 2,972.50 - Balance

We are also in the process of identifying and prioritizing a number of other
projects (solving our water problems is a big one). If you are able to contribute
to the parish for these expenses, you can make your donation two different ways.
In your current Sunday envelopes, on the left side of the envelope it reads Capital
Improvement and Endowment Fund Offering. Simply circle Capital Improvement
and then list the dollar amount you would like to contribute to the projects.

You may also stop in the parish office and leave your donation. As the donations
continue to come in, the dollar amounts will be listed in the bulletin. If you have
any questions please contact the parish office at 952-461-2403.  Thank you from
the Parish Leadership.

Prayer for Priestly Vocations

0 God,

we earnestly beseech you to bless your Church
with many vocations to the holy priesthood:

men who will serve you with their whole strength
and gladly spend their lives for your Church,

and to make you known and loved.

Amen.
Mary, Mother of priests,
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The St. Nicholas Garden Tour will take place on Sunday,
June 28 from 1-5 pm. Tickets are available to purchase at the
parish office. Cost will be $10 per person. For more
information call Joyce Hanke (952) 461-1963 or Linda Fischer
(952)-461-2230 or visit the parish website at www.stncc.net or Facebook at
www.facebook/stncc.net. All proceeds will go directly to maintaining the grounds
at St. Nicholas Church.

Altar server appreciation: The St. Nicholas Knights of
Columbus are hosting an Altar Server appreciation day at the
New Market Muskies 2:00 game on Sunday July 12, 2015.
RSVP's required to Leon Meger at 952-652-2826. Thank you!

New Market Knights of Columbus is holding its Annual
Big Ticket Raffle on Sunday, June 28, 2015 at approximately 11:15 a.m. We
have wonderful prizes 1st Prize $3,000, 2nd Prize $2,000, 3¢ Prize $1,000.
Tickets are $40 each or a book of 3 for $100. Profits go to the Catholic Education
and Pro-Life causes. Please support the Knights and all their good works.

LNMV Religious Education Keep in touch by checking out
the RE website at www.Inmvre.net Registration information
& L. %) wil be posted by the first of July and watch for 2015-16
school year information to be sent in mid-July.
S **Future catechists and aides: Please discern your call to
help your parish by passing on the faith through teaching. We
will be working toward filling our teaching spots by August 15th. Please email
Kathy Chlan @ kathyc@holycrossschool.net if you have any questions or are
interested in teaching, co-teaching or being an aide in a room, hall monitors or
substitute teaching. You do not need to have children in the program to help
teach or aide in classrooms. This ministry is vital to the life of our parishes as
we pass along the faith and prepare our students for a sacramental life.

RCIA (Rite of Catholic Initiation for Adults)

ARE YOU interested in learning more about the Catholic
Church? or DO YOU know someone who....

- Has expressed an interest in becoming Catholic?

- Was baptized Catholic as a child, but has not celebrated
the Sacraments of Holy Eucharist or Confirmation?

- Curious about what Catholics believe and want to learn
more?

September 8th at 7:00pm at the Catholic Education Center (home of Holy Cross
School) we will have an information night and sign up for those interested in
exploring the journey to become Catholic. Classes will begin on Thursday, Sept.
17" and continue on Thursday evenings and will be an opportunity to come
together in a small group to learn more about the Catholic faith. Classes will
focus on the teachings, Traditions and experience of Church and prepare
individuals to celebrate the Sacraments of Baptism, Holy Eucharist and
Confirmation. If you would like more information please call the parish office or
Kathy Chlan at 952-652-6100 ext. 501 or email Kathy at
kathyc@holycrossschool.net

Holy Cross News:
Do you think you can't afford Holy Cross Catholic School?

Think again! New students are eligible for a $1,500 grant
towards tuition, with additional financial aid available! A
Catholic education is a priceless gift to our children. Give the
school a call today to find out how Holy Cross can work for your family. The
school is located at 6100 37 St. W. in Webster. Call Anne Fredrickson for more
information at 952-652-6100.

Book Club meets one Tuesday a month @ 7:15pm at Deb
Streefland’s home. If you are interested in joining us, please call
Deb Streefland at 952-652-2349. 2015 Schedule; Sept. 15, Oct.
13, Nov. 17 & Dec. 15.

Choir practice has adjourned for the summer. Choir practice will
§  resume again in September. Exact day and time will be
announced in August. If you are interested but have questions,
CHOIR please contact Deb Carlson at 952-884-8251 or debc@stncc.net

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION CHAPEL

Fourth of July schedule - The Adoration Chapel will close on
Thursday, July 2" at 5pm. The Chapel will stay closed through
the weekend and will reopen on Tuesday, July 8! at 8:30am

Adoration  following 8am Mass.

MORE ADORERS ARE NEEDED FOR HOLY HOURS WITH JESUS. PLEASE
CONSIDER HELPING WITH AN HOUR. Adorers are needed especially for the
following hours: Sunday: 1 pm (1st, 2nd, 4th, and 5th Sundays), 4 pm (from
June - Sept), 5 pm (into Sept.), Tuesday: 7 pm, Wednesday: noon, Friday: 1
am, 2 am, 3 am, 7 pm (2 Fridays a month), Saturday: 1 pm (on 2d & 3rd
Saturdays of the month). To sign up as an Adorer or for more information on
Adoration, please contact Dan and Lynne Soderlund at (507) 645-6012 or at
lynsod@yahoo.com

(2_ MOTHER'S GROUP
|\ 57 For information please call Lisa Damiani: 651-203-7734

PRO-LIFE
We invite you to the chapel for the Pro-Life Rosary, every
Saturday at 9am.

aware of these details.

©2009 Liturgical Publications, Inc.

Q & A What is an appropriate gift to give to the priest and church for our wedding?

Many parishes have guidelines that they give to couples when they first meet with the
priest to plan their wedding. Besides the information concerning marriage preparation,
paperwork and the ceremony, there are usually things that are specific to the parish; the
regulations or "dos" and "don'ts," if you will. Fees are usually listed and cover the use of
the church, janitorial costs, music, etc. If not, you can just ask the priest, or call the parish
secretary who will probably know. She probably runs the day-to-day operation and is well

In general, however, people are often willing to spend a fortune on all the glitz and
glitter of a reception and forget about the wedding. People who think nothing of renting a
hotel ballroom for thousands will begrudge their parish church a few dollars. | remember
one couple telling me they spent $100,000 on their wedding while | recalled that they had
yet to give the parish the $125 for the use of the church. Try to keep it in perspective. Err
on the side of generosity. Your donation can reflect the importance and value you place
on the role your faith and your church have in your marriage.
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HAPPENING IN THE AREA:

Archdiocesan Rural Life Sunday — June 28, 2015 Hosted by: Most Holy Trinity, Veseli, Location: Metogga Lake Dairy — The Pieper Family Farm, 6565 Kent Ave., New
Prague. Polka Band Playing for Mass at 1:30pm — Celebrated by Bishop Lee A. Piche featuring the Veseli Ho-Down Choir & Band. Please bring your own lawn chairs. In
case of rain the celebration will go forward as planned underneath tents. Lunch following mass with a free will offering. Music, kids’ games and activities — see the animals.

St. Mary’s Church Festival on Sunday, June 28, 165 N. Waterville Ave. Le Center. Polka Mass at 10am. Roast beef dinner served family style in our air conditioned social
hall. $12 Adults 10 yrs and up, $5 children 5-9 yrs, 4 & under free. Outdoor food court: hot beef sandwiches, hotdogs, pie, Mexican foods, root beer floats, and beer garden.
Loads of things to do and see - Country Store, silent auction, white elephant, wall of wine, large raffles, kids’ games, live music, horse-drawn wagon rides, bingo, meat raffles
& pull tabs. Fun for the whole family!

LEADING WITH FAITH - Nominate Business Leaders for the 14th Annual Leading With Faith Awards ~-DEADLINE EXTENDED TO JUNE 26!

Tell us about a really good Catholic business owner, manager, supervisor or boss, and we'll tell everyone else! Nominating is easy!

Go to: thecatholicspirit.com/LeadingWithFaith to fill out our online nomination form, or print and mail in your nomination. Fill out the nomination form as completely as you
can, and we'll take it from there. Deadline for nominations is June 26, 2015. The Leading With Faith Award luncheon is on August 13, 2015 at St. Catherine University. Any
questions, contact Mary Gibbs, (651) 251-7709 or gibbsm@archspm.org

WINE Hosts Informational Evening - Women In the New Evangelization (WINE) is a new ministry partnering with the archdiocesan Office of Evangelization and Catechesis.
WINE encourages women to grow spiritually and in their knowledge of the Catholic faith.

Women interested in learning about WINE and how to start a WINE group in their parishes are invited to a WINE Enthusiast Leadership Training! This free (and fun) event will
be held Monday, June 22, 6:30-8 p.m. at Our Lady of Grace in Edina.

For more information and to register, visit CatholicVineyard.com and click on the events tab. Questions? Email Sharon@CatholicVineyard.com.

*JUNE 21 to JULY 4, 2015« Fortnight for Freedom June 21 - July 4 - This is a time where we reflect on the state of our
religious liberties in the United States. Find information and resources at archspm.org, search
Fn nT“ I E " T keyword: Fortnight. Please join us for our local Fortnight for Freedom events:
F n EEn 0 M Light for Freedom Speaker Series — “Building Babylon's good without bending to its
E= TO BEAR WITNESS gods” featuring Jason Adkins from Minnesota Catholic Conference. June 24, 7 p.m. at the
E Church of Saint Paul, Ham Lake

° Holy Hour and Mass for Religious Freedom with Archbishop Nienstedt. June 27, Holy
FORTNIGHTA4FREEDOMK* ORG Hour begins at 6 p.m.; Mass at 7 p.m. at the Cathedral of Saint Paul.

Cathedral Young Adults Theology on Tap - please download and print the flyer hitp.//www.cathedralsaintpaul.org/sites/default/files/files/2015%20Summer%20Flyer.pdf
All young adults ages 18-39 are invited to come to the next Theology on Tap series, presented by the Cathedral of Saint Paul Young Adults. Connect with others for an
evening of food, fellowship, and faith. The series will be held on Wednesday evenings June 17 — July 22 at O'Gara’s, 164 Snelling Avenue North, Saint Paul. Social hour
starts at 6:30 p.m. and the speaker begins at 7:30 p.m. Topics focus on faith and contemporary issues that directly affect the lives of young adults. All evenings are free of
charge. For more information, visit www.cathedralsaintpaul.org/cya or our Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/groups/19770161424/

Remaining schedule:

June 24: Created Man and Woman, by Jen Messing July 15: Old vs. New Liturgy, by Fr. John Paul Erickson
July 1: Grill the Priest, by Fr. Thomas Dufner July 22: How Are We Saved? by Dr. William Stevenson
July 8: The Parables of Jesus, by Fr. Charles Lachowitzer

Time to focus on your Vocation? - Marriage or Holy Orders Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend - July 17-19t Buffalo MN

The car, the house, the grass, the garage...the list of things to do seems to never end. What about your vocation? Isn't it time to place your relationship at
the top of the list? Make a WWME Weekend and give your vocation a tune-up. This short weekend can reap benefits for years to come. For more details
about a weekend or to complete an application go to www.twincitieswwme.org.

Already Encountered? - Refresh your relationship and find a community of encountered couples and priests in your area. Come when your schedule
allows for encouragement and joy while living out God's Call. www.twincitieswwme.org

There is Still Time to Join the Pilgrimage to See Pope Francis!- The registration form is available for download & printing at http.//www.archspm.org/wp-
content/uploads/2015/01/World-Meeting-of-Families-2015-Archdiocese-of-St-Paul-and-Minneapolis_Monday-September-28-return2.pdf

Join the Archdiocesan pilgrimage to the World meeting of Families and the Papal visit, Sept 22-28, 2015. Accommodations in and around Philly are very limited, so ensure
your spot with us. Register today! Visit archspm.org/WMF or call Sonya at 651-291-4488.

Totus Tuus — Vocation Day for Young Men/ Daughter of God Retreat — please download and post the flyer http.//www.archspm.org/wp-
content/uploads/2015/05/FlyerVocDay TotusTuus MFL 2015 F.pdf

Saturday, August 159 a.m. - 2:30 p.m.

Vocation Day for Young Men at Saint John Vianney Seminary

Daughter of God Retreat at The Saint Paul Seminary

Young Catholic men and women, ages 12-17, are invited to these one-day events to deepen their faith and better discern God’s calling in their life. $10 per person; $20 family
maximum. Lunch will be provided. Parents are invited to a Parent Coffee, 9:15 — 10:30 a.m.

For more information and to register, go to “Events” at archspm.org. Questions? Contact Patty McQuillan 651-962-6890 or Nancy Schulte Palachek 651-291-4489.

Basic Evangelization Two-Day Workshop - September 18-19, St. John the Baptist, New Brighton

St. Paul Street Evangelization is a non-profit Catholic organization dedicated to preaching the Gospel to all nations, and one of the ways they do this is by bringing the
Catholic faith to the streets. They provide a hands-on experience of being a street evangelist, but the training goes beyond street evangelization, it also provides effective
tools to share the Gospel with the people in your parish, school or workplace! The workshop starts on Friday, September 18, 7-10pm and goes through Saturday, September
19 8am-4pm. Registration is now open! To find out more visit the St. Paul Street Evangelization page at rediscover-faith.org. If you have questions, please email Susanna
Bolle in the Office of Evangelization & Catechesis at bolles@archspm.org or call 651-291-4411.
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